
Appendix 1 Cabinet’s Response to Scrutiny Review – External Funding 
  

 Recommendation Cabinet 
Decision 
(Accepted/ 
Rejected/ 
Deferred) 

Cabinet Response 

(detailing proposed action if accepted, rationale for rejection, and why and when issue will be reconsidered if deferred) 

Accountability Target date for 
completion (if 
applicable) 

1. That the following recommendations from the 
review be received: 

 
a) That the ambition of the service in 

submitting bids be commended. 
 

Accepted The commendation from IPSC is noted and welcomed. Simon Moss, 
Assistant Director 
for Planning 
Regeneration 

N/A 

 b) That the feedback from the 
government regarding the 
Dinnington and Wath bids for 
Levelling Up Funds be circulated 
when available.  

 

Accepted The Council will re-submit a bid into Round 2 with the benefit of feedback received from Government. 
The feedback from the Round 1 bid was issued to the Chair of IPSC on 28 April. 

Simon Moss, 
Assistant Director 
for Planning 
Regeneration 

Complete 

 c) That the Governance Advisor liaise 
with the Regeneration Strategy 
team to coordinate upcoming 
scrutiny work on markets with a 
view to feeding into future bids 
involving markets. 
 

Accepted A Scrutiny Spotlight Review took place on 18 March in relation to Rotherham Markets and any further 
workstreams will be identified in response to the associated report emerging from the review. 

Katherine 
Harclerode, IPSC 
Governance 
Advisor and Tim 
O’Connell, Head of 
RiDO 

Complete 

 d) That efforts to ensure Rotherham 
receives its fair portion of 
gainshare or “single pot” funds 
from the Mayoral Combined 
Authority be noted.  

 

Accepted This recommendation is noted.  Members and officers continue to work with MCA to ensure that an 
equitable distribution of funding is achieved. 

Simon Moss, 
Assistant Director 
for Planning 
Regeneration 

Ongoing 

2. That Cabinet formally consider its response to the 
above recommendations by June 2022, in 
accordance with the Overview and Scrutiny 
Procedure Rules.  
 

Accepted Cabinet report scheduled for June 2022 Simon Moss, 
Assistant Director 
for Planning 
Regeneration 

June 2022 

 


